
	
My	Name	is	Michael	Cullumber	and	I	am	seeking	a	second	term	on	the	USA	Archery	
Board	of	Directors	in	the	Judge	position.		
	
I	have	enjoyed	my	4	years	on	the	board	and	feel	that	I	have	been	able	to	contribute	
to	the	direction	and	growth	of	the	organization.	In	the	last	four	years	working	
together	with	USA	Archery	Staff,	we	have	started	a	series	of	Judge	Seminars	to	
increase	the	education	of	our	Judges.	We	have	began	a	new	certification	process	and	
have	worked	with	the	Official	and	Rules	Committee	to	grow	the	ranks	of	quality	
judges	in	USA	Archery.		
	
I	wish	to	continue	helping	the	organization	for	the	next	4	years,	paying	close	
attention	to	Judge	Training	and	continue	working	with	USA	Archery	staff	in	
developing	the	new	judge	certification	curriculums.		
	
A	second	term	goal	will	be	to	make	sure	that	Judges	who	decide	to	move	up	to	a	
higher	level,	will	be	able	to	do	so	without	a	huge	out	of	pocket	expense	and	to	make	
sure	that	judges	are	able	to	judge	at	National	events	without	any	undo	expenses.	
	
Last,	I	would	like	to	continue	to	work	with	fellow	board	members	on	broader,	non-
judge	issues,	helping	move	the	organization	forward	into	the	next	four	years.		
	
I	have	been	an	International	Judge	for	World	Archery	since	2011,	I	was	on	the	JOAD	
Committee	as	the	West	Region	Representative	for	three	terms	and	it’s	Chairman	for	
one	term.	I	am	the	current	President	of	one	of	the	largest	JOAD	programs	in	the	
State	of	Arizona.	I	am	also	a	Level	4-NTS	Coach.	I	feel	that	I	have	a	very	well	rounded	
view	of	the	organization	and	hope	to	use	this	experience	to	continue	to	serve	the	
USA	Archery	community.	
	
As	always,	you	can	contact	me	by	email	at	mcullumber@cox.net	with	any	
suggestions	or	concerns.	
	
Thank	you	for	your	consideration	
	
	
Michael	Cullumber	








